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      SAN FRANCISCO - Los Angeles U.S. District Judge Manuel Real was hit 
with another rebuff Wednesday, after an appeals court completely reversed 
his decision that favored environmentalists attacking a Big Bear Lake 
development. 
      Real blocked the construction of a 113-unit condominium project on the 
lake in the San Bernadino Mountains, agreeing with environmentalists' claims 
that the project's plans violated the Clean Water Act and the Endangered 
Species Act. He also found the developer in contempt of court and awarded 
attorney fees to the environmental groups. 
      The 9th U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals threw out the entire decision, 
including the contempt order and fees, saying the court lacked jurisdiction 
over the environmental groups' claims. 
      The three-judge panel found that environmental groups had sent 
inadequate notices of intent to sue to the developer, Marina Point 
Development Co. - a move that is legally required before filing suit under 
the Clean Water Act. Justices Ferdinand Fernandez, Pamela Ann Rymer and 
Andrew Kleinfeld sat on the case. Center for Biological Diversity v. Marina 
Point Development, DJDAR 12255. 
      Real is no stranger to criticism from higher courts. In June, the 
Supreme Court reversed him and the 9th Circuit in a case involving claims by 
Philippine victims of the Ferdinand Marcos regime. Republic of the 
Philippines v. Pimentel, 128 S.Ct. 2180 (June 12, 2008). The high court 
suggested Real manipulated the proceedings to help the victims recover some 
$35 million in damages over the Philippine government's protests.  
      Last week, the U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit 
took Real off a patent infringement case and the Daily Journal has counted 
at least seven other times since 1986 that Real has been removed from cases 
by order of appellate panels in published opinions.  
      In this case, Real sided with the Center for Biological Diversity and 
Friends of Fawnskin who accused Marina Point Development Co. of damaging 
wetlands during initial construction. They also alleged the project would 
threaten the federally protected bald eagle. 
      But, both Marina Point Development and the Army Corps of Engineers, 
that issued the project permits, acted to address environmental concerns, 
the 9th Circuit panel found. 
      "This case is a perfect example of speedy government enforcement 
action by the Corps which, in large measure, obviated the need for a citizen 
suit regarding Marina Point's alleged violations," Fernandez wrote in the 
opinion. 
      Because the defendants acted to stop activities that environmentalists 
objected to, "the district court did not have jurisdiction to hear the Clean 
Water Act action. It should have dismissed the action at the outset," 
Fernandez wrote. 
      The court also dismissed the Endangered Species Act claim regarding 
the bald eagle saying it was moot, as the bald eagle has been taken off the 
endangered species list in the meantime. But, the panel weighed in on the 
merits anyway. "Taking all of the evidence together, there was no basis for 
a finding that there was some sort of rational causal connection between 
Marina Point's activities and any disruption of the behavioral patterns of 
the bald eagle," the opinion stated. 
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      Robert Crockett, a partner at Latham & Watkins in Los Angeles who 
represented Marina Point in the case, says Real mistreated the defense 
throughout the case, 
      "I've been before Judge Real many times in my career. I've always 
admired and respected him... but I can't understand why in my particular 
case he prevented us from presenting a case... He'd already made up his mind 
and mutilated the record and there's no explanation for it. This was not the 
Judge Real I knew 10 years ago," Crockett said. "Ten years ago at least he'd 
permit you to develop the fullest record you could. His evidentiary rulings 
were reasoned and had been preceded by reasonable thinking. Now he's made up 
his mind before the case even started and signed everything the plaintiff 
put before him." 
      Real did not return a call to his chambers seeking comment. 
      Adam Keats, an attorney for the Center for Biolgical Diversity, 
rejected assertions that Real mishandled the case. 
      "I think the charges are baseless and ridiculous, they're absurd," 
Keats said. "I think we would have had the same exact result from any judge 
that heard the case. The evidence was absolutely overwhelming in our favor." 
The 9th circuit opinion runs counter to the letter and spirit of the Clean 
Water Act and the group is considering seeking en banc review of the case, 
Keats said. 
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